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Date:  November 2024 

 

To: Non-Medicare Dependents of the Stationary Engineers Local 39 Health 

and Welfare Plan  

 

From:  Board of Trustees 

   Stationary Engineers Local 39 Health & Welfare Plan 

 

 Re:   New Non-Medicare Dependent COBRA Rates – Effective January 1, 2025 
 

 

This notice advises you of changes to the Non-Medicare COBRA rates, effective January 1, 

2025.  

Your monthly premium, effective January 1, 2025, will increase up to 12.8%, depending on 

the medical option you have elected.  The attached exhibit outlines the Non-Medicare 

Dependent COBRA Rates for each option. 

Should you have any questions regarding the new Non-Medicare Dependent COBRA Rates, 

please contact the administrative office at (925) 208-2280 or toll free at (800) 622-0547. 

Because this Plan is a “grandfathered health plan,” we are required by law to provide this 

notice to you: 

 

http://www.local39benefits.org/


 

  

This document has been uploaded and is available on the participant website at: www.local39benefits.org  
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